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Dear Parents and Carers

As we finish for the February half term break, I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank you for your support. 
We have had a busy start to 2022 involving lots of 
educational trips and extra-curricular activities for the 
students, which you will see in more detail within the 
Newsletter. There are so many opportunities for students 
to enhance their learning through enrichment and we 
would encourage as many students as possible to get 
involved.

World Book Day is just around the corner so we have 
competitions running for both primary and secondary 
phases, as well as the School Book Fair which starts week 
commencing 7th March.

Last week we had Challenge Partners in school observing 
all areas of school life, teaching, learning, pastoral 
support and leadership and management. I will share the 
full report with you after half term but it went extremely 
well and I could not be more proud of the students and 
staff.

I am pleased to report that the situation with Covid-19 
continues to vastly improve and I hope this continues. I 
expect attendance levels to steadily increase following 
the break and I would ask for your support in ensuring 
you support our drive on attendance.

I would like to wish you all a restful and happy half term 
break. We have an inset day on Monday 28th February so 
all students will return to school on Tuesday 1st March. 
Please can I ask that students are punctual, well equipped 
and wearing full uniform for school.

Thank you for your continued support.

Mr Ian Critchley
Principal 

Our Community Shop is now 
open in school with stock of 
food hamper items, uniform, 
coats and outdoor wear, 
stationery and even sanitary 
products.

If you would like to request 
any items or you have 
anything to donate, please 
contact school to discuss.
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This term, Year 3 students have been learning names of 
animals in Spanish. They have had fun working together and 
practising their Spanish.  

Year 4 students have been learning how to talk about 
families, they have introduced their family members to each 
other through speaking and listening activities. 

In Year 5, students have been learning how to talk about 
classroom objects and what is in their pencil cases.

In Year 6, they have been writing short paragraphs about 
what they wear depending on the weather. Students have 
been impressing us with their use of subordinate clauses. 

SUBJECT IN THE SPOTLIGHT:
MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES (PRIMARY)
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Year 7 students began the term looking at the many 
different and interesting ways that New Year’s Eve is 
celebrated across the Spanish speaking world, which 
range from eating 12 grapes on each chime of the clock at 
midnight to putting three potatoes under your sofa, one 
peeled, one half peeled and one unpeeled. They were then 
set a challenge, to apply their understanding of all of the 
key knowledge they had learned in the first term by writing 
sentences in Spanish about their Spanish persona from 
memory. The results of the challenge were impressive. Well 
done Year 7.

In Year 8 and 9 students began the term talking about their 
New Year’s resolutions in French and Spanish. Currently 
Year 8 students are learning how to talk about where they 
live and they will be exploring life in the Spanish speaking 
world. Year 9 students completed a piece of writing to 
further develop their French personas which they started 
in Year 7. The use of a wider variety of language and 
structures is becoming more evident in Year 9 work which is 
great to see. Especially when it is from memory.

To help students in Key Stage 3 learn key language 
from memory we are setting them learning homeworks 
using an online learning platform called ‘The Language 
Gym’. Students have been testing their knowledge of key 
language using a variety of games. 

In Key Stage 4, Year 10 students have been developing 
their GCSE exam writing skills in Spanish by learning how to 
successfully respond to 90 and 150 word tasks on the topic 
of technology. Students are becoming more confident 
using different time frames and a range of opinions, as well 
as using adventurous language and structures.

In Year 11, students have been exploring the topics of social 
and global issues, focusing on charity work, volunteering 
and environmental issues. They have been building up their 
knowledge of topical key language as well as developing 
their exam skills in these topic areas.

SUBJECT IN THE SPOTLIGHT:
MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES (SECONDARY)
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During the first week of February, a local business, Animal 
Teach, carried out a session with our Animal Care students.
This involved students handling various exotic species, 
learning about their behaviours and husbandry.
 
Students had a unique experience and we hope to work with 
Animal Teach again in the near future.

On Monday 17th January, the Year 7 Netball team 
participated in the Halton Year 7 Netball tournament. 
The girls finished 3rd in the tournament and it was a 
great effort by all involved. They have progressed so 
much since September!

The following Monday 24th January, the Year 8 
Netball team participated in the Halton Year 8 Netball 
tournament. 
The girls won each of their games and finished the 
tournament in 1st place! 

The team is now through to the Merseyside school 
games which will be help in Wavertree in March. 

A huge well done!

ANIMAL TEACH

SPORTING SUCCESS
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Our Primary Parliament team have been busy organising 
a recycling bin for unwanted clothes in order to raise 
funds for the school as well as helping the environment. 

Our bin is located at the top end of the car park (by the 
Link Club) and is there for all to use - students, staff and 
their families.

If the bin is full, please can we ask that you take your 
belongings back with you until it has been emptied 
rather than leaving unwanted items outside of it.

RECYCLING BIN

WHAT WE WILL ACCEPT

WHAT WE WILL NOT ACCEPT
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UPDATED ENRICHMENT TIMETABLE
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SYNONYM (noun)

UNIQUE (adjective)

a word or phrase that means exactly or nearly the same 
as another word or phrase in the same language

being the only one of its kind; unlike anything else

PRIMARY

Each week, we look at a high-frequency, useful word 
(which may be difficult to interpret) and explore the 
definition, sounds, spelling, word-families, grammar 

and history surrounding it.

WORD OF THE WEEK

CHALLENGEHow you can help:  
Encourage the use of the word in speaking and  

writing; model the use of the word when you talk.
A call to someone to participate in a competitive 
situation
Synonyms:  
Dare/ Provocation/ Summons/ Ultimatum 

SECONDARY

How many books can you read? As we approach ‘World 
Book Day’ on Thursday 3rd March, we are challenging all 
of our students to help their class/form in winning our 
competitions by reading as many books as possible.

We want everyone to contribute to ‘MyOn Reading 
Challenge’ in Primary and ‘Reading Bookshelves 
Challenge’ in Secondary, as we encourage all students to 
read for pleasure.

Have you ever picked up a book and thought “this looks 
boring” just from the front cover? I know, we always say 
you shouldn’t judge a book by the cover, but we often 
do.

Now is your chance to choose your favourite book and 
design your own front cover.
Make your design as amazing as you can, let your 
imagination run wild!

There will be a prize for the winning entries - one for 
primary and one for secondary.

If you would like to enter the competition, pass your 
entries to Mrs Marshall in the library.

The last day for entries is Friday 4th March 2022.

Good luck!

Can you guess the name  of this well known 
children’s book from these emojis?

EMOJI BOOKS WORLD BOOK DAY

COMPETITION TIME!THE SCHOOL BOOK FAIR  
STARTS WEEK 
COMMENCING 7TH MARCH 
2022 AND WILL TAKE 
PLACE AFTER SCHOOL.

WHY NOT JOIN US AND 
PICK YOURSELF A NEW 
BOOK OR TWO!
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VACANCIES
CASUAL EXAM INVIGILATORS

For more information and to receive an application 
pack, please contact school on 01928 562660 or visit 
our website www.thegrangeacademy.co.uk

Applicants will be required to fill in an application 
form as well as a supplementary  information form.

ADMIN & RECEPTION ASSISTANT

We seek to appoint an Administration and Reception 
Assistant to work within our school office to provide 
support across all aspects of school administration, 
including reception, pupil attendance, maintenance 
of pupil records, communication with parents and to 
administer first aid to pupils when required.

Salary: NJC Grade 2/3 - £18,562 - £19,698

Employment type: Full time

Closing date for application: Tuesday 1st March at 
9am

Send applications to: hr@thegrangeacademy.co.uk

Interview date: Week beginning 7th March 2022

Start date: As soon as possible
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SAFEGUARDING, EMOTIONAL WELLBEING 
AND MENTAL HEALTH
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The Little Princess Trust has been helping children and 
young people since 2006. They provide real hair wigs to 
children and young people, up to 24 years, who have 
lost their own hair through cancer treatment or other 
conditions.  

Miss Higgins, one of our school midday assistants has 
recently donated to this amazing charity and would like 
to say a few words:

Thank you to everyone who has kindly donated towards 
the Little Princess Trust. You have contributed towards 
raising an amazing £1,185.00 for cutting 20 inches of hair 
off and donating it to the trust. The money raised will go 
towards two children’s stylings and fittings for wigs.

This money makes a real difference to children affected 
by hair loss and also helps fund vital research into 
childhood cancers. This is a cause that is close to Miss 
Higgins’ heart and she is grateful for all your support.

LITTLE PRINCESS TRUST


